Dear Families:

The <school> community has been saddened by the death of one of our first grade students, <name>. <Name> died as the result of an automobile accident that occurred Monday night in <location> near Cartersville and Rome. <Name's> funeral will be <Wednesday at 3:00> at <Funeral Home> in <location>. Our hearts go out to this grieving family.

We want to let you know what steps we are taking to assist our grieving students. The counselor visited all first grade classrooms to talk to students and answer questions. Children who were distraught were taken to the counselor's office to talk about happy memories of <student>. The counselor will continue to meet in a small groups with these distraught students and she plans to help them construct a memory book. In addition, the counselor has a story book and a coloring book that can be shared with all first grade students. If you do not wish for your student to see or hear these materials, please send a note to your child's teacher, or call <teacher name> at <phone number>. 

You can expect that your child will be affected in some way by this tragedy even if he or she did not know <name> well. I encourage you to talk to your child about what happened. Discussing thoughts and feelings about death is important to help your child work through his or her grief. Our school psychologists have assured us that you will not "put ideas into your child's head" by talking about death.

Young children usually go through the same stages of grief that adults do; however, they usually do not go through them in any order, and they may go back and forth from one feeling to another during a single day. You can expect your child to feel shocked or numb. They may have emotional outbursts. Children may also feel angry or guilty about the death. They may begin to believe that if they had been nicer to <student>, <he/she> wouldn't have died. Young children may not understand that their thoughts could not have caused this tragedy. Students may become depressed and disorganized as they eventually come to accept the death. 

While students are dealing with their grief be prepared for tears. Some students, on the other hand, may be very quiet or seem to be in a daze. Your children will probably be very clingy and need extra emotional support from you over the next month or two. Because young children often have difficulty identifying exactly what is bothering them, they may not be able to put into words what they are feeling, and they may be very fearful of everything for awhile. They may have unvoiced questions, nightmares, and may regress to thumb sucking, bed wetting, and baby talk. These reactions are all normal. With encouragement, support, acceptance, and consistency, children will begin to understand and deal with their feelings. 

In order to help your children through these tough times, you can encourage them to ask you questions, and you can answer all their questions honestly and simply. It will not hurt them to understand the truth. Unanswered questions will upset them more than the truth. You will need to give concrete clarifications to their questions repeatedly in order for them to understand. Please talk to your children and encourage them to write about and draw pictures about their feelings. Also, allow them to vent their feelings through play. Any outlet for their emotions will be healthy and normal. 

Just listening to students express their feelings and responding to the hurt is helpful. Supportive responses include: "I can see that you are really hurting." "It is hard to accept the death of someone you know well." "I know...it just seems unbelievable." Some responses are usually NOT helpful such as: "You will feel better tomorrow." "Don't think about it now." "A friend of mine died when I was young and I got over it." Finally, encourage students to talk about happy memories of <name>. This activity will help them remember <his/her> life rather than death.

Please call, <teacher name> or send a note to your child's teacher if you have any questions or if you would like your child to talk to the counselor. Again, if you do not want your child to talk about this tragedy or you would prefer your child not see or hear any of the materials on dealing with grief, please let us know. You and your child are important to our school community and we want to do what is best for the children.

Sincerely,

<principal>

